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What’s     

Coming 

Up! 

Term 3 

2015 
WEEK 10 

16th—19th September  

Moorambilla Maxed 

Out camp 

 

17th—19th             

September  

Moorambilla Voices 

Girls & Boys camps 

 

Friday 18th September  

Graduation  

Assembly & parents 

Morning Tea 

10:15– 11:00 

 

 Saturday 19th             

September  

Moorambilla Gala  

Concert 

  

19th September -  

5th October  

Spring Holidays 

1st day back  

Tuesday 6th October 

 

Term 4 

WEEK 3 

19th October -  

23rd October  

Stage 3 Canberra    

Excursion 
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From the Principal’s Desk 
It’s hard to believe that three quarters of the year are already over. Looking at the exhausted faces of students,    

parents and teachers, it’s easy to see how busy we have been in the last 10 weeks. I don’t think I’ve seen a term  

before which has been packed with so much sport, so many cultural activities, so many excursions and               

unfortunately so much illness. Despite this it has been an incredibly successful term for our students. 

I’m sure that after a few days rest, the students will be fully recovered and ready to come back and continue their 

learning, increase their potential and I’m sure, increase their enjoyment when school commences on Tuesday, 

6th October. 

As I said, it’s been an incredibly busy term and unfortunately many of our students and our staff have been ill 

from some of the nasty bugs that have been doing the rounds of our town. We have, at times, had up to 18 staff 

members absent in one day. Despite this, I’m proud to say that unlike many schools, we have had a staff member 

teaching every student every day. We have never had to put groups of students in the playground because we 

don’t have teachers able to teach them. This places a huge burden on the staff who are at school but it is one that 

they gladly bear to ensure that your children get the best possible education and I’m sure you’ll join me in    

thanking them for their dedication and all of the extra work that they do. 

It is a timely reminder that our staff work incredibly hard every day. They do lots and lots of unpaid overtime, 

they give up their meal breaks to work with and help your children and unfortunately sometimes this dedication 

and hard work is repaid by students who are rude and disrespectful. This will never be tolerated. The goals we 

strive toward are Respect, Responsibility and Pride and students who are disrespectful to each other, to visitors 

or to staff will always face the consequence of their poor choice. 

Physical violence, while declining rapidly, is still unfortunately present in our school, as it is in our community. 

Any student making the mistake of believing that physical violence will be accepted, will face the consequence of 

their poor choice, every single time. It is this no tolerance approach that has led to the significant reduction in 

violence and bullying at the school. 

Fortunately most of the students in our school understand that poor behaviour is not respectful to themselves 

and they make wise choices not to engage in such destructive practices. Our school is a Positive Behaviour for      

Learning school which means that while we do impose consequences for poor behaviour, our main focus is to 

acknowledge the great behaviour of our students when it occurs. 

As well as offering our thanks and congratulations to students who work with us to make this the best school it 

can be, we are looking forward to a lot more acknowledgements for these students and those acknowledgements 

will be bigger, better and more frequent than ever before. 

Those basic things like getting to school on time, getting to class on time, being in school uniform and being    

polite and respectful to everyone will be looked for by staff and acknowledgement will be made as often as        

possible. 

This is a fantastic school and most of our students know what it means to be respectful and responsible and they 

have pride in themselves and their family and their school. We are working towards acknowledging that            

behaviour and the very small group who are not respectful are seeing the benefits of changing their behaviour. 

This is a school, we are here for learning and students’ outcomes are better than they have been and we will     

continue to improve. I look forward to reporting that improvement to you next term. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Greetings, 

 

I hope you have a lovely time with your children over the  holidays. The weather is warmer, but not too hot so outside activities are always fun. I  

recall sending my daughter outside on a beautiful day suggesting that the garden was a good place to be. She sat under a huge ficus fig tree and 

read. Reading outside is very relaxing. I plan to do this. 

 

Our town library often has holiday activities for kids. They also have a growing collection of audio books and I love that you can borrow many  

resources at the one time. You do not have to pay, so why not suggest to your kids that they go there. Better still go yourself with your kids! 

 

Holidays are also a good time for writing as well as reading and there are so many writing activities that only require paper and a pencil. Writing 

letters helps develop skills and who doesn’t enjoy receiving a letter in the mail? You could also ask your children to start writing their history. This 

is fun to look back on in later years. The number of students who delight in reading our old Year Books in the library shows that we love looking 

back on our lives. 

 

Reflecting on how you help your children with their learning is worth doing. If you just encourage them to read I think you will have achieved a 

lot! Certainly some other forms of “entertainment” are easy and often whined for...but being a parent is not always about being popular and allow-

ing what kids want. 

 

Our new library system continues to challenge us. I am fortunate to have Kerrieanne sorting the glitches and understanding how the new overdue 

notes are printed! I wish we did not have to bother with these. Please try and look for lost books or pay for them if you cannot find them. Books 

are valuable, hence their cost. Our library is well resourced and our teachers make good use of our wonderful books.  

 

Kids can start reading for the LRCS Reading Challenge in the holidays too. Recording sheets will be available first week back so let’s see who can 

aim at being our Term 4 champion. 

 

The number of students who complete the LRCS Reading Challenge continues to increase. Many students are doing their reading at school and 

the recording is done by a teacher’s aide. This is fine, but I would like more independent effort by students,  so at lunchtime in the library I will be 

encouraging students to do their recording if they cannot do this at home. 

 

Library Turtle Draw winners have recently been: 

ES1  Temia McBride  ES1T  (Canteen voucher)  

Stage 1   Dannielle McFadden S1M (Canteen voucher) 

Stage2  Ellie Barrett  S2V  (Book: The 52 Storey Treehouse) 

Stage 3    Ace Medhurst  S3M   (Book: Macbeth) 

 

Enjoy the holidays. 

 

Best wishes, 

Penny Fahey Teacher-Librarian 



 

 



 

 

Secondary Students of the Week  Week 9 Year 10 &11  
 

 

 

Our Students of the Week for Week 9 have been awarded to recognise their actions out in the community.   

These four students assisted in saving the life of an unconscious man by helping his wife pull him out of the 

bore baths, putting him in the recovery position, calling an ambulance and reassuring the wife and patient. 

Well done for being such responsible, mature and level-headed individuals in an emergency!  

Primary Student of the 

Week   

Week 8 S2F 

Bryce Abel 

Bryce is an enthusiastic and optimistic member of our class. He gets involved and has a go on the sporting field, 

in class, and with extracurriclular activities. Bryce practiced hard and achieved a great result in the Bookweek 

Oral Reading Competition. Bryce was a wonderful addition to the Dubbo Excursion, helping other students and 

showing people how Lightning Ridge Students behave in public. He has been a regular member of the ukulele 

club, and he gives his work in class the focus and attention it deserves. Well done Bryce! 

Primary Student of the 

Week   

Week 9 S1W 

Quintin Bolton-Cubby 

Quintin has received this award for being a hardworking student who always strives to complete Quality Work. 

He always encourages, supports and helps others when needed. Quintin is eager to come to school everyday and 

has a positive attitude towards all aspects of his learning. 

Congratulations Quintin! 

Nathan Lenord Patrick Demaine  Jessi Smith  Tara Drew 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

Sports Assembly  

North West Diving Representative badges 

Places and Age Champions 



 

 



 

 

Freaky Friday Disco  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 

Please note that Term 4 Menu will have some changes due to the warmer weather, a few items will be    
deleted until next winter and a few items added during the summer months, please find listed below     
deleted and new items for next Term.  

DELETED ITEMS: : Chicken/Beef Gravy rolls 

   : Macaroni Cheese / Potato Bake 

NEW ITEMS :  : Banana Bread 75g - $2.50ea (available now) 

   : Assorted frozen fruit 

   : Nacho Dippers - $ 4.40ea (available now) 

Listed below items that need to be pre-ordered:(items that cannot be bought over the counter at recess 
and lunch). 

Chilli Tender Mayo wraps 
All salad wraps  (some available to buy over counter next term) 
Nacho Dippers 
Salad boxes or bowls 

There is always an assortment of sandwiches, rolls, chicken or beef burgers, chicken or beef gravy rolls etc, 
available to buy over the counter. Always best to pre-order if you want make up items. 

Please note that icecreams  are only available to buy or order at Lunch. 

The only day of the year Canteen will be closed is PRESENTATION DAY, (date will be available  Term 
4        newsletter), we are always opened until the last day of Term 4.  

The Canteen follows the Fresh Tastes guidelines, set out by the Canteen Association, 2 RED days are     
allowed each Term (confectionary items etc.), most of the Menu is  made up of GREEN or AMBER. The 
Canteen tries to cater for all tastes. 

Please note that all profits made by the canteen go to the P&C for the students. 

CANTEEN RULES 

 MORNINGS: CANTEEN OPENED FOR ORDERS AND TO BUY DRINKS ONLY 
 – 8.30am – 8.40am 
 Year 5 & 6 and High school only allowed to buy drinks in the mornings during the above times! 
 Parents can order until 9.30am for students. Canteen screen will be closed from 9.30am until Recess. 
 Kindy to Stage 2 (Red shirts) all orders can be placed in canteen baskets (menu and bags available in 

each stages baskets) and sent around to canteen for Recess and Lunch orders. 
 Please when ordering students Recess and Lunches please put R or L on separate bags with students 

name and class and items to be ordered any icecreams ordered for lunch will be put in separate bag 
with students name on bag and sent with lunch orders, change will be sticky taped to bag.  

 Year 5 & 6 to year 12 students can buy over the counter at recess and lunch. 
 Icecreams are sold or ordered at lunch only. 
 Please note that the Canteen will close 5 min before bell time. Roller doors will be closed. Students will 

not be served outside of Recess & Lunch  times. 
 Over the counter hot foods and snacks always available and an assortment of  sandwiches and rolls 

also available, Beefburgers and Chicken Burgers. 
 Wraps, salad boxes please pre-order these items always best to order as you get what you want! 

 

Have a great holiday! 

 

Thankyou, 

Susan Chapman 

CANTEEN NEWSLETTER 


